
Gulf Coast Bridge Association

Unit 180

Board of Directors Meeting
April 10, 2012 
 
The meeting was called to order by President, Anne Mahaffey at 5:05 p.m.
 
Members Present:                                      Members Absent:
     Pat Bannister                                            Adrienne Lane
     Shirley Fung-A-Fat                                    Paul Lee
     Jerry Grissom                                            Pat Roberts                                        
     Arun Limaye                                                                                     
     Lynne Logan                                             
     Anne Mahaffey                                            
     Wilse Manning                                            
     Michael Moses                                            
     Barbara Shook                                   
     Lydia White                                            
 
The minutes were passed out and read by all.  Lynne Logan moved to accept the March 
minutes, Pat Bannister seconded the motion. The motion was passed by members present.
 
Lynne Logan passed out and discussed the Treasure’s Report.
 
Old Business:
Bruce Stinson gave a favorable report after auditing the 2011 books for Unit 180.
Jerry Grissom passed around a plaque honoring Dick Weaver.  The plaque will be hung on a 

wall in the clubhouse.  Jerry will be reimbursed $45.86 approved by President Anne 
Mahaffey.

Walter Lewis stated some concerns about awards for the Mini-McKinni and Ace of Clubs April 
29th Game.  Anne and Lynne assured Walter it has been handled.

 
New Business:
Lynne pointed out that the electric bill for the first year and a half up until 2011 averaged 

between $600 - $1000 monthly.  With proper management, Lynne was able to reduce 
the bill to average $550 monthly.

The maid cleans the building at a rate of $75 weekly.  Lynne suggested a weekly increase of 
$25.  Pat moved to raise the weekly maid service fee to $100.  Mike Moses seconded. 
 The motion was passed by members present.

Shirley Fung-A-Fat inquired about removing Dick Weaver’s name from the website.  Lynne 
volunteered to handle this.

 
Pat Bannister moved to adjourn the meeting.  Lynne Logan seconded the motion.  The motion 
was passed by members present.
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,
Lydia White, Secretary
 


